Prime Minister Fredrik Reinfeldt

The Government Offices

103 33 Stockholm

Dear Mr. Reinfeldt,

Last Monday, Palestine became a member of the UN agency Unesco. Among other things, this means that the Church of the Nativity in Bethlehem can hopefully now be classified as a World Heritage site. It also means the Palestinians will have a greater influence on educational, scientific and cultural issues globally: human rights to which everyone is entitled.

A vast majority of voters approved Palestinian membership, although a large group of countries chose to abstain from voting until the issue of Palestine’s full membership in the UN was addressed. To our great surprise, Sweden belonged to the small group of fourteen countries who chose to vote against membership.

The motivation for this action was said to have been that the Government is waiting for a negotiated solution to the conflict between Israel and Palestine, and a desire to avoid jumping the gun on the process underway of full UN membership. This may have warranted an abstention from the Unesco vote, but not a clear vote against the issue.

Sweden’s action is both surprising and unfortunate, and has caused grief and indignation among many, especially our Palestinian brothers and sisters. Since the vote on Monday, the Church of Sweden has received many questions from Palestinian friends and partners regarding why Sweden seems to have abandoned its previous, well-known and highly-valued support for the rights of Palestinians.

Sweden has a long history of standing on the side of those who are vulnerable and defending human rights and international humanitarian law. Sweden has consistently supported a two-state solution to the Israel-Palestine conflict, and the position that Israel should end its occupation of the Palestinian territories.

It is essential to clarify that Sweden’s stance remains unchanged. In this context, the vote against Palestine’s membership in Unesco gives entirely the wrong impression.

Uppsala, 3 November, 2011

Anders Wejryd, Archbishop

Erik Lysén, Head of Foreign Affairs
